Unexpected 9/11 Reminders

By Dr. Robin F. Goodman

Although September 11th, 2001 has become a part of history, reminders of the horrific day are ever present. It often seems impossible to avoid images, stories, photos, commentary, memorabilia and other things related to the attacks and high jackings in New York City, Washington, and Pennsylvania. 

It can be particularly difficult when caught off guard – especially when doing something that was hoped to be enjoyable. For example, when waiting for a movie to begin, many found themselves being shown a preview of, United 93, a film based on the plane that crashed in Shanksville. For some impacted by the events of 9/11, the preview was distressing. The same reactions can occur when watching television news, coming upon a photo in a newspaper or even overhearing conversations. The lack of control and choice over viewing or hearing reminders is often what is most upsetting. It would not be unusual to have the reminders stir up a range of feelings similar to those experienced after the original events. When coming up against such unexpected reminders, it can be helpful to keep the following in mind.
· Give yourself permission to experience your own feelings. Your reactions may differ from those of others.
· Respect other’s feelings. Survivors, rescue workers, family members all had different experiences and relationships with others involved in 9/11 and will respond in their own way. 

· Children and teens have particular ways of reacting, grieving and remembering. They usually hear and know more than adults realize. They also take their cues about how to react from their caregivers. 

· Once again you may feel distant from others or even angry, that they do not understand what this means to you.

· Find and use whatever coping strategies work for you. People grieve at their own pace and will cope with reminders in various personal ways. 

· Take your time. Well intentioned friends and family may suggest it is time to move on and become re-engaged with neglected parts of your life. As you feel ready, consider taking even small steps towards positive changes. 

· Think about your choices and what actions you can take. You may want to notify someone involved, for example, inform the movie theatre staff you found the preview upsetting or educate a newspaper editor about the feelings of victim’s families. 

· You may also want to get involved yourself. There are many local and national opportunities to make change, advocate for families, and increase the public’s awareness of the sensitive nature of 9/11 related issues.  

· Connect with others and use your existing support system. Seek out trusted friends or check in with others who have been through 9/11 to talk about your reactions.
· If distressing feelings intensify or persist consult a professional. Families are welcome to call the VOICES office to speak with a member of the mental health staff between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Call the office toll free at: (866) 505-5911 or (203) 963-3911.

